

## **Planning for New Councillors 2025**

## **Background**

At the last meeting on 3<sup>rd</sup> June 2024 the HR committee discussed the preparations required for a successful 'onboarding' of new councillors following the local council elections in 2025.

It was identified that providing sufficient information in the easiest format to access would greatly assist the new councillors in starting work.

It was decided that a folder containing relevant policies documents and advice documents should be provided to all councillors following the election.

## Request

To facilitate creation of the information folders a budget of  $\mathfrak{L}200$  is required to cover stationary and printing costs.

**Recommendation**; To approve a £200 budget to assist in the creation of information packs for all councillors following the local elections in 2025.

Katherine Checchia

4th June 2024